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Spring Term 2013 
 

Keep up to date follow us on twitter @BudleighStP 
 

Spring Term 2013  
Thursday 7th March World Book Day 
Thursday 7th March Parents E Safety Session led by South West Grid for Learning 

5.30-7.00pm 
Thursday 7th March SPSA meeting at 8.00pm 
Sunday 10th March Family Service at St. Peter’s Church at 10am 
Wednesday 20th March Parents Evening from 4-7pm 
Thursday 21st March Parents Evening from 4-7pm 
Friday 22nd March SPSA Chocolate Easter Bingo at 6.30pm 
Friday 22nd  March Whole School Cross Country pm 
Tuesday 26th March Resources Governors Meeting at 7pm 
Thursday 28th March Easter Church Service at 10am 
Thursday 28th March SPSA Second Hand Uniform Sale at 3.15pm 
Thursday 28th March End of Spring Term 
Thursday 28th March SPSA Bake Sale at 3.15pm 
Sunday 14th April Family Service at St. Peter’s Church at 10am 

 
 
  
Dear Parents/Carers,  

 
Thank you to all the parents that supported the ‘Sing for Sally’ concert at the Manor Pavillion 
last Friday evening. It was a lovely event with a varied programme of acts, all in aid of FORCE 
charity and in memory of Sally Roberts. The children behaved beautifully at the event when 
waiting in the dressing room for our slot at the end of the first act. Everyone enjoyed the 
children’s singing - so a huge well done to all the children that represented our school and also 
to Mr Perkins, Miss Salter and Mrs Lewis for leading the group from St. Peter’s. 
   

Collective Worship 
Jesus the Listener 



 
Tomorrow (7th March) it is World Book Day and we look forward to seeing the children 
dressed up as a character from a children’s book for a voluntary contribution of 50p or 
alternatively if they prefer just wearing one item to symbolise their favourite book character 
or they can bring in their favourite book to share with their class. Any funds raised will go 
towards new books for our school library. There will be a number of reading related activities 
taking place during the day for the children, so I am sure the day will be thoroughly enjoyable. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The next Family Service is this Sunday (10th March-Mothering Sunday) at 10am at St. 
Peter’s Church. We hope that you will be able to join us. We would like as many families as 
possible to join us to sing a song to the mums! Please fill in the reply slip at the end of the 
newsletter if you can come and return to the school office. 
 

 
Tomorrow evening (Thursday 7th March) from 5.30-7pm we are holding an E-Safety 
parents’ session. In this constantly changing world of Information Technology, we all need to 
feel informed about the potential risks of this technology and of ways that we can support our 
children to adopt safe practices. The session is run by the South West Grid for Learning and is 
free to attend. We hope that you will be able to join us.  
 
IMPORTANT- Acceptable Use of ICT Pupil Agreement. We have recently agreed our new E-
Safety policy (thank you to all those parents that contributed to this) and have now put 
together an acceptable use of ICT pupil agreement. We would be really grateful if you could 
read through the agreement with your child so that they are aware of the rules regarding use 
of ICT in school and then if your child is in KS2 we would be grateful if both you and your child 
could sign it and then return it to school. If your child is in FSU/KS1 then we would like you to 
sign on behalf of your child to indicate that you have read it with them and that your child 
agrees to abide by the rules. Please can we have all signed pupil agreements back by Friday 15th 
March.  
 
 
Head lice 
We have recently reviewed our head lice procedure to ensure that it follows the latest guidance.  
If your child is found to have headlice then you must treat your child for head lice on the same 
day. The school will inform you that we have found headlice in your child’s hair.  

 



Every parent should check their child’s hair once a week for head lice using the wet combing 
method and if they find lice they should treat it every three days for 2 weeks.  

Follow the steps below for wet detection combing: 

 Wash hair using ordinary shampoo and apply plenty of conditioner. Use a wide-toothed 
comb to straighten and untangle the hair.  

 Once the comb moves freely through the hair without dragging, switch to the louse 
detection comb. Make sure the teeth of the comb slot into the hair at the roots with 
the bevel-edge of the teeth lightly touching the scalp.  

 Draw the comb down to the ends of the hair with every stroke, and check the comb for 
lice.  

 Remove lice by wiping or rinsing the comb.  
 Work methodically through the hair, section by section, so that the whole head of hair 

is combed through.  
 Rinse out the conditioner and repeat the combing procedure in the wet hair.  

Checking the rest of the family.  
If you discover head lice in your child's hair, you should check the rest of the family, alert close 
friends and inform the school. 
Treatment should only be carried out after live head lice have been found. Do not treat hair 
‘just in case’. But once confirmed take immediate steps to treat head lice. 
 
Further information 
Should you require further information on the treatment and prevention of head lice then 
please refer to the NHS information on head lice http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/Head-
lice/Pages/Introduction.aspx 
or alternatively our School Nurse, Tracey Wills would be happy to discuss this with you.  
 
Monkey Bars 
Children must not go on the monkey bars before the start of the school day. Please can you 
ensure that your child does not go on them at this time. This is because we are unable to 
supervise them adequately. Children are allowed on the monkey bars at breaktimes (on the day 
that their teacher is on duty) so do have an opportunity to go on them during the week. Thank 
you for your co-operation in this matter. 
 
Hair 
Please can you make that if your child has shoulder length hair or longer that it is tied back for 
school each day. 
 
 
Lost Money 
Last week an amount of money was found on the school premises. 
Please see Mr Lee if you think you have lost any money at school last week. 
If the amount is unclaimed in the next seven days then it will be donated to FORCE. 
 
Foundation Stage 
A HUGE thank you to SPSA for our new climbing and balancing equipment. Nursery and 
Reception children have been outside enjoying practising their balancing, climbing, creeping, 



jumping skills with our wonderful new equipment. The boxes that the equipment came in were 
very popular too!! 

  

 
Exmouth S.E.N.D. 
Exmouth S.E.N.D. is a voluntary support group, run for parents and carers who have someone in 
their family with special needs, held at The Children’s Centre behind Exeter Road Primary 
School on Friday afternoons from 1pm to 3 pm. They organise workshops and activities for 
children including swimming, bowling and visits to places like Paignton Zoo and workshops for 
parents. 
 The group had a colourful article written about their activities in the journal last week which 
you may have seen. 
If you are interested drop in on a Friday afternoon or call  Deborah Fox on 07731773809 or 
email her at mrsdedorah.fox20@yahoo.co.uk 
 
Lunch Bunch Cafe Lunch Numbers week commencing 25th February 2013 

 Mon Tue Wed Thurs Fri Average 
Actual 73 93 104 77 128 95 
Target 100 100 100 100 100 100 

 
 
SPSA Meeting - Thursday 7th March 
If you would like to get involved with the school and have some fundraising fun, our next 
meeting is this Thursday 7th March in the Staff Room at 8.00pm. Please feel free to come along 
and join in. As ever, new people and new ideas welcome.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
Headteacher awards from the 31st January  to 27th February, 2013 
 
Year 
Group 
 

Name of child 
Progress and 
improvement  
Extra effort to 
learning 

Name of child 
Consistency in 
approach and effort 
resulting in good 
attainment 

Name of child 
CITIZENSHIP - 
making a 
difference/good role 
model 

Reception George Gillingham 1st 
letters and sounds 

William Cotton – 1st 
application of letters 
and sounds 

 

1 Alida Sutera 4th 
Writing 
Hannah Ralph 4th 
History 
Lola Harrison 1st 
Writing 
Geno White 3rd 
Writing 
Ruby Henderson 2nd 
Writing 

  

2 Sophie Brindley 2nd 
Mathematics 
Jack Barnham-
Tetlow  -6th Spelling 
Stephen Blyth  4th 
Spelling 
Emily Nicholas  2nd 
Spelling 
Robin Squires 3rd 
Spelling 
Ella Lee 2nd Writing 
(HL) 
Frankie Bell 1st 
Home-learning 
Fleur Larson-Carter 
5th Writing (HL) 
Miles Dobel 4th 
Maths (HL) 
Lola Preston 3rd 
Writing (HL) 
Poppy Harrison 3rd 
Spelling 
Ned Mills 2nd Home-

Maybel Gillingham 3rd 
Home-learning 
Ned Mills 3rd 
Mathematics 
Finlay Cotton 5th 
Spelling 
Oliver Cassidy 8th 
Spelling 
Poppy Vaughan 5th 
Spelling 
Ned Mills 6th Spelling 
Leo Wood 7th Spelling 
Sophie Brindley 3rd 
Spelling 
Sophie Brindley 4th 
Writing (HL) 
Jack Barnham-Telow 
7th Writing (HL) 
Emily Nicholas 3rd 
Writing (HL) 

Jack Curtis 1st 
Jamie Eley 7th 
Jack Barnham-Tetlow 
5th 
 



Learning 
Scarlett Gibbons 4th 
Extra writing at 
home 

3 
 
 
 
 

Katie Hartnell  3rd 
Writing 
Keiran McCagh 3rd 
RE 
Annabel McGlashan 
1st RE 
Seth Eaton-Terry 
6th Handwriting 
Maria Hooton 4th 
Extra Home-learning 
Keiran McCagh 4th 
Progress in Maths 

Carly Cox 5th Home-
learning 
Katie Hartnell 4th 
Excellent maths 
Katie Hartnell 5th 
Excellent Writing 
Leo Gray 4th RE 
 
 

Ella Crowhurst 4th 
Kindness 

4 Astrid Palmer 6th 
Handwriting 
Freddie Squires 3rd 
Writing 
Brandon  Leach 4th 
ICT application 
Oscar Gillies 4th RE 
Luca Vaughan 6th RE 
Katie Eley 5th RE 
Lucy Mitchell 3rd RE 
Emily Archer 6th RE 
Courtney Moules 1st 
RE 
Lucy Rose 8th RE 
Alice Gittoes-Davies 
5th Poetry HL 

Isla McIntosh 3rd 
Geography 

 

5 Liam Whiteman  4th 
Mathematics 
Toby McGauley 4th 
ICT 
Liam Whiteman  5th 
Additional  
homelearning 
Harry Yolland 4th 
Writing and Art 

Thomas Hewett 5th 
Poetry 
Ieuan Brockway 8th 
Home-learning 
Lewis Hilliar 5th Poetry 
Rory Craib 11th Poetry 
 

William White 6th 
Rory Craib 12th 
Excellent attitude to 
supply teachers 
Ieuan Brockway 9th 
Excellent attitude to 
supply teachers 

6 Alex Stace 2nd 
Mental mathematics 
Emily Rose 7th early 
work 
Jasmine Case 4th 
Spelling 

Jake Yarwood 3rd 
Maths attainment 
Mollie Harrison 8th 
Maths attainment 
Ollie MacAllister 4th 
Maths attainment 
Ben Hushon 8th Maths 
attainment 

Molly Harrison 
Holly Coates 
Finn McGlashan 5th 



Emily Rose 8th Maths 
attainment 
Finn McGlashan 6th 
English attainment 
Rachel Owen 1st Maths 
attainment 
Sarah Pester 3rd 
Maths attainment 
Alfie Bell 3rd Maths 
attainment 
Red Preston 10th maths 
attainment 
Theo Burne 12th maths 
attainment 
Mollie Harrison 9th 
English attainment 
Ben Hushon 9th English 
attainment 
Catherine Mitchell 5th 
English attainment 
Ottie Harrison 7th 
English attainment 
Luella Lewis 5th English 
attainment 
Sarah Pester 4th 
English attianment  

  
Star of the week 

Date - week ending Name Class 
1st February, 2013 Abigail Rose Mrs Harrison/Mrs Moore 
8th February, 2013 Amy May Miss Salter/Mr Perkins 
15th February, 2013 Oscar Gillies Mr Thomas 
22nd February 2013  Liberty Barry Mrs Dye 

   
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Community News 

 
 

 
 



 
 

BUDLEIGH  SALTERTON  CRICKET  CLUB  LTD 
Ottermouth Ground, Granary Lane 

 1858-1916, Reformed 1930  
President - The Rt Hon. Lord Clinton 

                                                                              
                                                                                            

                                                                                                                   A Devon Cricket 
                                                                                                                                                                    Board Focus Club 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday 9th March 2013 
Last years floods had a devastating effect on our cricket season here in Budleigh Salterton 
and left our clubhouse and grounds a little worse for wear. We now need adult volunteers to 
help prepare for the forthcoming season. So it’s all hands to the deck to get the club match-
fit! The interior of the clubhouse needs a fresh lick of paint and the surrounding grounds 
some general tidying. Refreshments will be laid on for any volunteers. We will need a good 
idea of numbers of people who are able to help. So if you can offer us a few hours of your 
time on Saturday 9th  March please contact:-  

Tracie Gillies 
01395 445 228 / 07966 513 563 

tracie@easy.com 
 

Please spread the word to press gang further support  

Budleigh Salterton Medical Centre  

Please click on the link to open the Newsletter. For a hard copy please call into the office. 

Best wishes 
 
Mr David Perkins 
Deputy Headteacher 
 

 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Family Service Reply Slip 
 
We are able to attend the Family Service on the 10th March. Name ______________________ 



 


